
Dear All,  

  

I have received an email from Harry Dunderdale eldest son of Janet Dunderdale.  He would like this information to 

be passed on to any elderly lady player retired playing or social who may have known this lady and her husband.  

  

He writes that his mother Janet passed away recently  aged 98 years in a care home in Spondon, Derbyshire.  

The family moved there from Worcester some 18 months ago to be conveniently closer to her daughter  Ruth.  

During her 40 years of living in Worcester, Janet and husband Tom were long time members of the Cripplegate BC.  

They were keen bowlers playing regularly in club competitions, inter club and he thinks also at County level. Her 

husband Tom, also a keen bowler, also coached at the club and at county level for Worcestershire over many years. 

For his services To WBA he was rewarded an Honorary Life Membership. He unfortunately died in Dec 2012.  

  

He says that the reason for writing all this, although many years ago, he thinks some of our current senior lady 

members may recall her from her playing days. She played somewhere between the 1980's and 1995, and thought 

they might like to know of her passing and would like the Clubs to be informed especially those of the Cripplegate 

Consortium.  

  

Would the Club Secretaries like to consider this request and pass on its content to appropriate persons either by 

email or verbally when the season begins again.  

  

Many thanks  

  

June Bell on behalf of Harry, Alan and Ruth Dunderdale  
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